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I wish all of you have a great new year! I am planning for the weekly issues to begin with the first issue
coming out next week for 2025. So far, my schedule to speak is beginning to fill up. Already May and June are
booked. I would like to mention one individual who I greatly admire and appreciate for his support in helping
spread publication of my notes -- Ken Hoover, a beekeeper and friend. Ken bought queens from me at one time
making a special trip to Columbus to pick them up and our friendship continues to this day. He lives in
Pennsylvania near where my great grandfather and his four sons farmed and had bees. Thus, this issue is
dedicated to Ken and his wife for making sure each of the issues of Stahlman Beekeeping Notes get on their
club web site. www.ccbee.org


